
HEB ISD School Health Advisory Committee 
Minutes 

02/21/23 
 
Call to order at 4:01 pm 
Roll call: Members sign into chat for attendance 
Approval of Minutes from last meeting of 11/15/22-Dr. Sally Scoggins 
made a motion to approve the minutes. Pamela Householder seconded the 
motion. 
Guest Speaker: Angela Hodge from Mind Above Matter 
-Mental Health Service in HEB ISD providing IOP( Intensive 
Outpatient Services) or PHP(Partial Hospitalization Program) for 
those secondary students needing mental health services to prevent 
hospitalization and loss of instructional and extra-curricular activities. 
-Individual and family counseling services provided in district 
facilities at no cost to the district. Transportation for students is 
provided. 
-Students are referred through the school counselor or crisis team.  
-Mental health assessment is provided by a licensed therapist, 
medication management can be provided through telehealth visits 
with a provider.  
-Therapist provides instruction on processing and life/coping skills. 
 
Department Updates: 
Science/Health Curriculum: Dr. Sally Scoggins 
- Health Curriculum is in place. No updates. 
Safety/Emergency Response:Dan Phillips 
-$6 million in security updates approved and are being purchased 
-double the amount of security cameras 
-update to access controls 
-radios for every staff member 
-new visitor management system, SY 23-24 
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-new communication app for emergency situations, information will 
still be communicated through PR department and social media 
-locks to be changed over the summer to locks that lock au 
-fencing to be added to all elementary schools and Trinity High School 
-5 year plan to add fencing to athletic areas at the Jr. High Schools and 
possibly staff parking areas 
Counseling/Crisis Team: Dr. Carmen Brown 
-SPED parent training rescheduled to 02/28/23 
Health Services: Joy Keohane, RN 
-Staff Wellness Challenge in week four with excellent participation 
-5th grade puberty video to be shown before spring break, parent 
written permission is required 
-Stop the Bleed for 7-12 grades offered at the Pat May Center on 
03/08/23 from 5:30-6:30, written permission is required. 
-UNT mobile pediatric van in May for rising 7th graders 
-Attendance has improved to 96% after the Tripledemic the 3rd 6 
weeks of RSV, Flu, and COVID decreased attendance to 94%. We are 
not back to our pre-pandemic attendance of 98% 
Child Nutrition Services: Mariella Naugher 
-Large increase in parents requesting special diets and substitutions 
when child does not have a diagnosis of severe allergy/anaphylaxis 
-Supply chain issues make it difficulty to provide multiple options for 
substitutions 
Pre-K/Family Engagement:Kelly Rall 
-CKPK lottery  in progress, taking applications until 03/20/23 
-State based PreK registration opens 04/04/23 in Powerschool 
-Kindergarten Kick-off will be on 05/01/23 on all elementary 
campuses 
-Family engagement is offering ESL classes with over 100 people 
signed up 
-Practical Parent Education will be offered after spring break 
-Title 3 presentation 
Suggestions for upcoming programs to be reviewed by SHAC: 
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Narcan guidelines 
Upcoming SHAC Meeting Dates: 
04/18/23 
 
In Attendance: 
Joy Keohane 
Dan Phillips 
Kelly Rall 
Dr. Sally Scoggins 
Dr. Carmen Brown 
Bart Weedman 
Tiffany Papagno 
Angela Hodge 
Erin Willians 
Amber Hill 
Mariella Naugher 
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